
Council directed staff to proceed with the development of a centralized, consolidated
municipal service delivery model to obtain a new administrative building. A centralized
building will help minimize municipal service access points, maximize administrative and
operational efficiencies, and ensure long-term cost effectiveness. The centralized service
model selected will follow thorough evaluation and community consultation, which will
determine the best option for a growing, thriving Greater Napanee. For more information,
please see the Greater Napanee Municipal Administration Centre Project Report. 

Council endorsed the Amending Agreement – Product Care – Municipal ISP Materials Services Agreement at the
January 11, 2022, Regular Session of Council. The updated PCA-Municipal ISP Services Agreement has been
distributed to the Town for endorsement and submission. Upon submission, the Town will be eligible for funding for
future Household Hazardous Waste Events. The updated Services Agreement includes various minor changes from
the Town’s current agreement. The financial terms are unchanged. For more information, please see the Amending
Agreement – Product Care – Municipal Industry Stewardship Plan Materials Services Agreement report. 

After considering a report from the CAO, Council will not signal its intent to create a Police Services Board in
collaboration with the lower tier municipalities at this point.  
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By-law Amendment for Proposed  2022 Taxi Rates and Fares Increase
Council reviewed the public comments and supplementary staff report regarding taxi fares and
directed staff to further amend the Taxi Licensing by-law to allow taxi companies to set their
own rates and have the Town’s role be to monitor and enforce safety standards. Following a
new public notice period, the proposed by-law revision will be considered by Council at the
February 8 meeting.  

https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/FileStorage/A9E5AFCD27D4463DBB7B6008622B1498-Staff%20Report%20-%20Admin%20Centre%20Planning%20Staff%20Report%20.pdf
https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/FileStorage/A9E5AFCD27D4463DBB7B6008622B1498-Staff%20Report%20-%20Admin%20Centre%20Planning%20Staff%20Report%20.pdf
https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/FileStorage/CE1EE440EE8146C692EACC1CA9533D0A-Staff%20Report%20-%20Product%20Care%20Agreement%20Amendment.pdf
https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/FileStorage/CE1EE440EE8146C692EACC1CA9533D0A-Staff%20Report%20-%20Product%20Care%20Agreement%20Amendment.pdf
https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/Portal/MeetingInformation.aspx?Org=Cal&Id=1746
https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/FileStorage/1E6734532C104EA3B31E943E86882004-Staff%20Report%20-%20Taxi%20License%20Amendment%20Bylaw.pdf


Council proclaimed February 13, 2022, as Wear Red Day in Greater Napanee to raise
awareness of women’s cardiovascular health. The official proclamation will be available on
the Town’s website.

Visit our website at
www.greaternapanee.com for 
up-to-date municipal information.

Next Regular Session of Council: Tuesday, January 25, 2022
This meeting will be live streamed via our YouTube Channel

Stay Connected with Us!

Follow us on social media to stay up-to-date on
what's happening in our community:

Get Engaged. Stay Involved. 
Visit Let's Talk Greater Napanee at
www.letstalkgreaternapanee.ca

Need to report an issue?
Notify staff by submitting an online
'Report an Issue' form

Council adopted By-law No. 2022-01 – To Impose Fees or Changes for Services Provided, Costs Payable or Use of
Property by the Town of Greater Napanee. Fee increases are in effect for marriage licences, new advertisements on
the ice surfacers wrap at the Strathcona Paper Centre and some rate increases and new rates created for Fire
Services. These new fees are available on the Facilities and Service Fees page of the Town’s website. 

At this time of year Greater Napanee Fire Services would like to remind residents of the
dangers associated with water and ice. Conditions may change rapidly depending on air
temperatures and water currents. Always use extreme caution near or on the water. 

2022 Fees for Services By-law

Between July 2021 – November 2021, the Town partnered with the Municipality of Brighton
on a First Impressions Community Exchange (FICE) initiative through OMAFRA. The
presentation from Brighton on its first impressions of the Greater Napanee community was
presented at the January 11, 2022, regular session of Council. The feedback provided in
Brighton’s report will be considered by staff as input when developing Greater Napanee’s
updated Strategic Plan.  

On September 15, 2021, a drinking water inspection was conducted within the Sandhurst Shores Drinking Water
System. On October 6, 2021, a drinking water inspection was conducted within the A.L. Dafoe (Napanee) Drinking
Water System. The inspections were conducted by an area Drinking Water Inspector and included a physical
inspection of the water treatment plants, discussions with Drinking Water Operators and a detailed document review.
The A.L. Dafoe and Sandhurst Shores Drinking Water Systems received Final Inspection Ratings of 100% during
the 2021/2022 Inspection period, with no noncompliance issues or actions required.

What's Coming Up - New Business

Options for allowing trailers to be parked in residential driveways during the camping months; and 
Options to grant a 48-hour extension, by permit, for trailer owners to park overhanging the sidewalk up to twice a
year to assist with bringing trailers in and out of storage. 

Council requested a staff report to the February 22 meeting to provide options on changing section 4.38 of the
Zoning By-law, which limits parking of camper trailers on residential driveways. The report has been asked to look at: 

https://www.facebook.com/townofgreaternapanee
https://www.instagram.com/greaternapanee/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmNkxvT9f0mEpxBZrZiqS4A
https://twitter.com/greater_napanee?lang=en
https://www.greaternapanee.com/en/your-town-hall/request-a-proclamation-and-or-flag-raising.aspx
https://www.greaternapanee.com/en/index.aspx
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmNkxvT9f0mEpxBZrZiqS4A
https://letstalkgreaternapanee.ca/
https://forms.greaternapanee.com/Report-an-Issue
https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/FileStorage/1F509C8350FC4208A8A45D4995F610FE-By-law%20No.%202022-0001%20-%202022%20Fees%20for%20Services.pdf
https://www.greaternapanee.com/en/your-town-hall/facilities-and-services-fees.aspx
https://greaternapanee.civicweb.net/FileStorage/5396C984DF504E2F8CA4C00CD72B6D46-Staff%20Report%20-%20FICE%20Initiative.pdf

